
DAILY ANNOUNCEMENTS BULLETIN  
Tuesday, March 19, 2019 
B Day  
 
TODAY’S EVENTS  
Regular Bell Schedule 
Faculty Workout Group, Gym, 4:30am 
Rep from Presbyterian College [SC] at BHS, 1:15pm  
Tennis @ Millbrook, 3:30pm  
Varsity Softball vs Southeast, Jaycee Park, 4:00pm  
Varsity Baseball vs Southeast, 4:30pm  
JV Boys Lacrosse @ Cardinal Gibbons, 5:00pm  
JV Girls Lacrosse vs Cardinal Gibbons, 5:00pm 
Varsity Boys Lacrosse @ Cardinal Gibbons, 6:30pm  
Varsity Girls Lacrosse vs Cardinal Gibbons, 6:30pm  
Meet our Staff Event, Neighbor to Neighbor, 6:45pm  
 
 
PARENT ANNOUNCEMENT 
To sign up for general PTSA communications [information for all BHS families], visit 
http://broughtonptsa.weebly.com/communications.html​.  
 

North Carolina PTA is pleased to announce several upcoming training opportunities in Youth Mental Health First 
Aid.  Trainings are scheduled to be held soon in both Charlotte and Raleigh.  Seats are very limited and 
applications are required to be considered.  Please note deadlines for each location as specified below. Youth 
Mental Health First Aid (MHFA) is an 8-hour course that teaches community members how to help someone in 
the youth population who is developing a mental health problem or experiencing a mental health crisis.  The 
training helps you identify, understand, and respond to signs of mental illnesses and substance use disorders. 
For more details on the Mental health First Aid program, click here:  
https://www.mentalhealthfirstaid.org/take-a-course/course-types/youth/ 
Raleigh, NC event 
May 29-31, 2019 
8am – 6pm 
Applications due April 1, 2019 
 

STUDENT ANNOUNCEMENTS [GENERAL] 
 
Find the college search for free at a National Association for College Admission Counseling [NACAC] 
Fair. Free and open to the public, NACAC fairs connect you to hundreds of colleges and universities in 
one location. You are invited to attend such a Fair scheduled here in Raleigh at the Raleigh Convention 
Center TODAY from 4:30pm - 7:30 pm.  
 
The Broughton International Festival will take place TOMORROW from 5-7 PM in the Cafeteria. This joyful event 
will include wonderful student performances (songs, dances, drumming, poetry readings, etc.), a fashion show, 
cultural booths, and delicious food, all to represent our students’ rich cultural diversity. I hope that you will be 
able to join us, and please encourage your students to come as well! The food will be catered by our excellent 
Foods students, under the direction of Chef Farris, and they will be demonstrating the Montagnard cuisine they 
have been learning about from our custodial staff. It will be free to join in the festivities; the food will cost $3 
per person. 
 
The IB art students are preparing for their Senior exhibit at ArtSpace (reception April 5th, 5:00 p.m.). They will 
be hanging their work in the 200 hallway, Science wing for 2-3 days at a time starting from March 13th- April 1. 
When you have a moment, walk by and see their great work. 
 

http://broughtonptsa.weebly.com/communications.html
https://www.mentalhealthfirstaid.org/take-a-course/course-types/youth/


The sign up to audition for the award-winning and world-traveling Broughton Vocal Music program are now 
available.  The audition days are March 18-20, 2019 beginning at 3:00 PM.  Be prepared to sing a 16-32 measure 
excerpt of a song that highlights your best singing.  It is recommended that your song is accompanied in some 
way (piano, track, guitar, etc.).  The sign-up sheets are outside the chorus room (2214).  If you have any 
question, please see Ms. Conley. 
 
 
 The North Carolina Department of Information Technology, along with Governor Cooper, is participating in ​Girls 
Go CyberStart​, a free, online, cybersecurity competition for girls in high school grades 9-12. Through this 
program, students will be able to compete against students from 25 other states in a series of puzzle-solving and 
information technology challenges to earn scholarship money, prizes, and money for their schools. At least 10 
students from our state will get $500 scholarships. ​Students and teachers do not have to have previous 
experience in coding, cybersecurity, or information technology in order to participate. ​This is the second year 
our state has participated in the program, which was very successful in its inaugural year. Many students loved 
participating and having the opportunity to be introduced to cybersecurity as a career option. Currently, there 
are 22,000 unfilled information technology jobs in North Carolina. ​Registration is now open and closes March 25, 
2019. Students can begin playing on March 20​.  We would love to have a big group representing North Carolina 
this year!  
Governor Cooper’s press release: 
https://governor.nc.gov/news/governor-cooper-encourages-north-carolina-students-join-innovative-cybersecur
ity-competition 
For more information, please visit: ​https://www.nc.gov/girlsgocyberstart 
To register: ​https://www.girlsgocyberstart.org/  
 
The Psychoeducational Clinic at NCSU is offering a Study Skills Summer Camp program in July and August for 

rising 9th and 10th graders. The focus of the camp is on organizational skills, learning/memory strategies, and 

test taking skills. Two scholarship slots are available for students who cannot afford the $200 cost of the camp. 

For more information and to register, visit go.ncsu.edu/studyskillscamp or call 919-515-1713.  

 
STUDENT ANNOUNCEMENTS [JUNIORS & SENIORS] 
 
The Raleigh-Wake Alumni Chapter of ​Winston-Salem State University​ is sponsoring a college visitation day 
Saturday, April 6, 2019​. This college visitation is ​open ​to all high school ​sophomores​, ​juniors ​and ​seniors​ with at 
least a ​2.0 GPA​. ​The cost of the trip is $20.00 per person.​ The deadline to submit the registration form and 
check/money order is 5:00 pm. Friday, March 29, 2019. Forms are available in the Guidance Resource Center 
[Room 1209].  
 
Junior Scholars have the unique opportunity for non-binding early acceptance to High Point University and will 
receive an initial $2,500 scholarship per year to HPU, totaling $10,000 over four years. If an admitted applicant is 
eligible for any HPU merit-based scholarships in excess of $2,500 per year, the higher scholarship will be 
awarded in its place. The Junior Scholars Scholarship is contingent on the student enrolling at ​High Point 
University​. Students accepted into the Junior Scholars program will be honored at a Junior Scholars Luncheon 
during the October 7, 2019 Open House on HPU’s extraordinary campus. Junior Scholars with completed 
applications by Friday, September 14th who also attend the October Open House will be notified of their 
acceptance at the Luncheon. Additionally, Junior Scholars who apply to any of the Fellows Programs will receive 
priority review of this additional application. See  Mr. Rudder in the Guidance Resource Center if interested in 
being nominated. The deadline to submit nominations for the 2019 class is ​April 16​. 
 
2​nd​ Annual Cinderella Project. Prom season is rapidly approaching, but before you drop hundreds of dollars on a new dress 
and tuxedo rentals, I would like to encourage you and your students to both donate and take advantage of the Cinderella 
Project. Last year, we received over 600 plus dress donations so there is something available for everyone! This year, Wake 
County Student Government is hosting the 2nd Annual Cinderella Project at Broughton from March 20th to the 22nd. We are 
accepting lightly used prom dresses, men’s formal wear, jewelry, ties, make up, cufflinks, dress shoes, etc. Donations can be 
dropped off outside of Pattisall-William’s room, 2402. We are also looking for volunteers who will be able to alter clothing 
on distribution days, collect corporate donations, and, especially, to SPREAD THE WORD! Questions? Please email Jack 
White, ​jdbwhite4@gmail.com​. 
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Seniors & Juniors ​may sign up to meet with college representatives who visit Broughton throughout the year. 
Sign-up sheets are posted in a notebook in the Guidance Resource Center [Room 1209]. ​Teachers must give 
permission for students to attend these meetings. ​See Mr. Rudder in the Guidance Resource Center if you have 
questions.  
  
Shaw University [NC] Thursday, March 21                   B-Day  1:15PM  
NCSU VetPAC Friday, March 22           A-Day         1:15PM 
East Carolina University Tuesday, April 9                          B-Day  9:45AM  
 
 
 
 
 College & University Open Houses/Information Sessions 

[Not held on the Broughton campus] 
 
VMI  

March 8-9 ROTC Options 
RSVP vmi.edu/openhouse 

 
North Carolina A&T State March 23 Spring Open House  

10:00am - 1:00pm  
Check-in begins at 8:30am  

RSVP    undergradadmissions.ncat.edu 
 

Case Western Reserve Univ. March 29/April 5, 12, 19 Open Houses 
Schedule visits at case.edu/admission 

 
 

Shaw University March 22High School Day 
Doors open at 8:30am/ C.C. Spaulding Gymnasium  
Music/Games/Food 
To register, visit www.shawu.edu/2K19 
 

James Madison University Sunday, March 31, 2019 
Courtyard by Marriott Raleigh 
Cary-Parkside Town Commons, Cary, NC 
RSVP: jmu.edu/admissions/reception 
 

 Benedict College [SC] April 12     Spring Open House 
9:00 am - Noon    Complimentary lunch 
To register, visit ​www.benedict.edu/admissions  

 
¶
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